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“Find happiness in making others happy!”  
Mary MacKillop

 

Holy Child Primary School is committed to the safety, wellbeing and protection of the children in our 
care.

School Grounds Hours
Gates Open:   8.30am
Gates Close:   3.40pm

Please note that Children playing outside the school grounds before and after school are not supervised until 
8.30am before school and up to 3.40pm after school.  Many children are going to Jack Culpin Car Park\Reserve 
and Gibbs Reserve to wait for before and after school for their parents drop off and pick up.  We are not able to 
supervise your children in these areas.  Please ensure that your children are collected from the School Grounds in 
Area 1.  If your child is not collected by 3.40pm they are to be collected from the Reception Foyer.

Healthy Lunchbox Ideas
Nutrition Australia says that “Packing a healthy school lunchbox will help children to learn 

and play well and be happy at school.”  For more information please see 
https://heas.health.vic.gov.au/schools/healthy-lunchboxes 

The School is collecting stickers for the Woolworths Earn and Learn. You 
can collect the stickers between 1 May and 25 June 2019. Please bring 

them to school and drop them in the box in the Reception Foyer.

https://heas.health.vic.gov.au/schools/healthy-lunchboxes
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School Events

8

Other Celebrations:  Pentecost (09/06), Queen’s Birthday (10/06)
Liturgical Season:  Ordinary Time – Change prayer tables to green

Thursday 13 June
9:15am Mass Parish Mass

School to Lead Year 3/4

9

Other Celebrations:  Trinity Sunday (16/06), World Refugee Day (20/06), Migrant and Refugee Week

Thursday 20 June
9:15am Mass Parish Mass

School to Lead Year 1/2

Friday 21 June Rotations in the hall - one 
session for each class

LOTE/New Arrivals 
Celebration Day Whole School

10
Other Celebrations:  Corpus Christi (23/06)

Thursday 27 June
1.40pm

SCHOOL FINISHES 
AT 1.40PM
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Celebration of Learning Timetable

Prep: Week 9 - Thursday, 20th June - 9.15am

Year 2 Week 9 - Wednesday,19th June - 2.30pm

Year 3/4 Week 9 - Thursday, 20th June - 2.30pm

Year 5/6 Week 9 - Tuesday,18th June - 2.30pm

Year 1 Week 10 - Monday,  24th June - 2.30pm

Dear Parents, Friends and Carers of Holy Child,

Thank you for your ongoing support over this past term. It has been a very busy time, but productive. Our Learning 
Celebrations will commence in Week 9. Please note the date in your diaries and join us. The children look forward 
to sharing their learnings with you and it is a lovely way to finish the term. Your child’s school report will be sent 
home on Wednesday, 26th June. Parent Interviews will again be scheduled in Week 10 of Term 3. We are 
working very hard at ensuring that formal communication opportunities are created each term to help support 
you in knowing where your child is at with their learning. We are committed to working in partnership with you to 
achieve the very best for our students.

Please note that Term 2 will finish on Thursday, 27th June at 1.40pm. There is a ‘Winter Wonderland Theme’ 
casual dress theme for the day. The “ Most Sacred Heart Feast Day’ mass will also be celebrated at 9.15am. You 
are most welcome to join us. Donations for this special mass will be presented as this mass.

‘Catch-Up’ Parent Teacher Interviews for Mrs. Jamile Hakem are scheduled for Tuesday, 25th June. Please make 
sure that you book in for your interview, if you have not yet done so.

Reminders
● Sausage Sizzle Day - Thursday, 20th June
● LOTE Celebration Day - Friday, 21st June
● Gifts for the ‘Most Sacred Heart Feast Day’ are welcome to be sent into the classrooms and stored in the 

green shopping bags. Thursday, 27th June
● There is no assembly next week. A short assembly will be held on Thursday, 27th June at 1.00pm and 

lead by Year 2 MM.

Many thanks
Have a wonderful week,
Linda

Acting Deputy Principal Message
Ms Linda Kelly
lkelly@hcdallas.catholic.edu.au

mailto:lkelly@hcdallas.catholic.edu.au


DAY TIME ACTIVITY LOCATION

MONDAY 9:15am - 
12.00pm

9.30am - 
11.30am

Family 
Friendship 

Support 
Group

Small Talk 
Playgroup

Hub 2

Hub 1

TUESDAY

TUESDAY & 
THURSDAY

9.30am - 
11.30am

9.15am – 
12.15pm

1.00pm 
-3.15pm

Playgroup

Women’s 
Wellbeing 
Program

Family 
Support / 
Drop in 
Services

Hub 1

Hub 2

Hub 2

WEDNESDAY 9.00am - 
11.00am

9.30am – 
11.30am

English Class 
for Beginners

Childminding

Hub 2

Hub 1

THURSDAY 9.00am - 
12.00pm

9.30am - 
11.30am

9.30am – 
11.30am

2.30pm – 
3.15pm

English Class 
for all 

Interested 
Parents

Small Talk 
Playgroup

Learning 
Together 
Bilingual 

Playgroup 
(ESL Class & 
Playgroup)

Parents & 
Friendship 

group

Hub 2

Hub 1

Hub 1

Hub 1

FRIDAY 9.15am – 
11.30am

9.15am – 
11.30am

English 
Conversation

al Class

Childminding

Hub 2

Hub 1

The HUB Timetable – Term  – 2019
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Camp,Sports,Excursion Fund(CSEF):  Any Families who 
has received a  Health Care Card this year and has not 
given a copy to the office  please do so before the 24 
June 2019.

Mrs Robyn Chetcuti
Administration Finance Officer
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  Mr Anthony Marchione                                Miss Rebecca Richardson

PREP News

On Wednesday 29 May, our Prep children had a fantastic excursion and day out around our local community.  Our 
first stop was the Library.  At the library, we listened to stories, sang songs, made puppets and used iPads for 
Maths.  Then we visited the Airport and saw some planes landing and taking off.  We also had lunch at the park and 
played on the playground.  It was very cold at times, but we were lucky that it didn't rain.  The children were 
fabulous! Thanks again to the staff and special family helpers who also came along and helped us on our excursion.
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Dear Families,

Our school community will be celebrating the Feast of the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus on Thursday the 27th of 
June. We will have a whole school mass at 9:15am in the church and you are warmly welcomed to celebrate this 
important feast day.

We would also like to ask for a donation of non-perishable food items such as cans of soup, baked beans, pasta 
sauce; grains of rice and dried pasta which will be forwarded on to the St. Vincent de Paul Society who assists 
people experiencing poverty and inequality. Your donation will help someone in need and has an impact on the 
lives of others, especially during the season of Winter as the days become colder. Please place your donation in a 
plastic bag and send this to school with your child/children who will then give the donation to their classroom 
teacher. I have included some photographs of examples of non-perishable items.

Thank you very much for your support.

Mrs Vesna Curmi

Religious Education Leader

    

Mrs Vesna Curmi
Acting Religious Education
Leader/Literacy Leader
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Join Camp Australia. It’s FREE to Register!
 

Did you know that it is free to register an account with us at Camp Australia? That’s right, FREE! What are you waiting for? Head to 
pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/login and click ‘Register here’ to get started!  
 
Why it is important to Register:
It is important to supply us with all the below information when registering as the safety of your child is by far the most important pillar in 
what we do every day. That way, if you ever need us, you are set up and ready to go and we can care for your child and ensure their safety.
 

1. Your details and emergency contact details – In the unlikely chance of an emergency we need to have the correct contact on 
file.

2. Details about your child, including allergies or medical conditions - To ensure we are prepared in case your child has any 
allergies or medical conditions.

3. Your CRN (Customer Reference Number) from the Family Assistance Office* - If eligible, you may be entitled to receive the 
Australian Government Child Care Subsidy.

             4. Payment method - To complete your registration, we require your preferred payment option. Don’t be alarmed you will not be
                     charged when registering.

Program Details
Find out more about our program, fees and to register, visit www.campaustralia.com.au and search for your school. Or you can contact our 
friendly Customer Care Team on 1300 105 343. They are available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week - except for National Public Holidays.
 
If you have any questions or would like to meet me before leaving your child, please pop into the hall and say hello, I’m always happy to have 
a chat.
Kind regards
Christine
Program coordinator

We look forward to seeing you and your family soon!
From the Team at Camp Australia

 

 

http://www.campaustralia.com.au/

